From: Kuhn, Sara (DEW)

To: Schulz, Alicia (ECY)

Cc: SEPADesk2 (DFW); Smith, Kelly L (DFW)

Subject: DNS 22-0005: Little Green Lake Dam Safety Repairs - SEPA Comment Responses
Date: Wednesday, February 9, 2022 2:34:38 PM

Good afternoon Alicia,

Thank you for your review of the Little Green Lake Dam Safety Repair SEPA checklist and for your
continued assistance as we develop appropriate mitigation for the unavoidable project impacts. The
Washington State Department of Fish and Wildlife (WDFW) proposes to upgrade the Little Green
Lake dam spillway (located in Okanogan County) to meet the Inflow Design Flood (IDF) with
adequate freeboard as required by the Washington State Department of Ecology Dam Safety
Program. The existing spillway does not pass a 500-year flood event, and therefore is not suitable for
extreme events. Our project team will be sure to coordinate closely with your program, Okanogan
County, the Army Corps of Engineers, and all other relevant stakeholders as we submit our permit
applications and develop a suitable mitigation plan.

If you have any additional questions or concerns about the project activities, please feel free to
reach out at sara.kuhn@dfw.wa.gov or 360-819-3886.

Best,

Sara Kuhn

Environmental Planner

Capital and Asset Management Program
Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife
600 Capitol Way N., Olympia, WA 98501
Cell: 360-819-3886
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